
President’s Report 

12/12/2020 

On November 28th, I made a trip to Alturas for my annual check ride to keep my 

engineer’s license current.  I was able to give a few check rides this year and will be 

working to make sure I can get everyone in 2021.  Since 2020 was a lost year we are 

waiving the requirement for certain amount of hours on the crew to keep your crew 

standing.  We'll hopefully be able to get everyone rules compliant and back into 

operations with minimal problems.  More discussion with Kerry Cochran and Loren Ross 

will take place next year to iron out any problems that might arise. 

 

A big thanks to Steve Habeck and Ethan Doty for their time spent at the museum keeping 

on top of the day-to-day chores and so on.  Phil Schmierer spent an additional week at the 

museum continuing tree removal and limbing of trees that will be staying.  Ethan has 

continued the tree work including the cleanup chore.  A big thanks to both of you for that.   

 

I still haven't heard back from D&D roofing, will have to tackle that in earnest on 

Monday the 14th.  Reno has been hit hard with the COVID-19, and some business had to 

shut down for a week or so around Thanksgiving.   

 

The WP Historic Calendars arrived two weeks ago and I've been able to get 60% or so off 

to the buyers, but more orders are coming in and that is a good thing to be trying to keep 

up with. 

 

In closing I would like to extend happy holiday wishes to the board and entire society. 

 

Greg Elems 

FRRS President 

 


